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NBCE Mourns the Passing of Dr. Carroll H. Winkler

Greeley, CO.—The National Board of Chiropractic Examiners has learned of the passing of
Dr. Carroll H. Winkler (1929-2019), who served on the board of directors from 1991-1995.

Dr. Winkler's funeral will be held at 11 a.m. on April 16, at the Lutheran Church of the Cross
in Bismarck, North Dakota. Dr. Winkler is the father of Dr. Carol J. Winkler who practiced
alongside her father in the Bismarck area. Dr. Winkler’s daughter, Carol, currently serves on
the NBCE board, making her the first second-generation member of the NBCE board.

Dr. Carroll H. Winkler was a graduate of Palmer College of Chiropracticin 1950 and
completed post-graduate courses in chiropractic orthopedics, roentgenology, and the
Gonstead technique. His devotion to the field of chiropractic included many years as a
member of the North Dakota Chiropractic Association (NDCA), where he served as president
and as a member of the Legislative Committee. Dr. Winkler was inducted into the NDCA Hall
of Fame in 1989.

Dr. Winkler’s service included two five-year terms on the North Dakota Board of Chiropractic
Examiners, a term as president of the Federation of Chiropractic Licensing Boards and as a
trustee of Northwestern College of Chiropractic.

NBCE President Dr. Salvatore LaRusso praised Dr. Winkler’s contributions saying, “Dr.
Winkler’s service came at a time of rapid growth of the NBCE as the organization moved into
its current facilities, succeeded in expanding the usage of Part I1], and began laying the
groundwork for the introduction of the Part IV Practical Exam in 1996. We salute his long-
time contributions to chiropractic.”

Please sign the guestbook and share memories at www.dawiseperry.com. Funeral
arrangements are being made with DaWise-Perry Funeral Services, Mandan, ND. In lieu of
flowers, the family prefers memorials to the Scottish Rite Help Center and Lutheran Church
of the Cross.
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